Bradley Polytechnic Institute

Peoria, Illinois

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

March 9, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Our school is operating under a concentrated second semester program and will be out on May 16. In order to fill out a satisfactory baseball program we are going to take a short trip the week following dismissal of school.

We have games promised us with the University of Oklahoma of Norman, Oklahoma, May 18, and 19. We would like to pick up a game or two on our way back to Peoria. Could you give us a game on May 20, or 21, at Lawrence and what sort guarantee could you pay us for this game.

An arrangement assuring local entertainment with room or meals or both included would be satisfactory. Please let me hear from you at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely yours,

A. J. Robertson.

Director of Athletics